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THIS MONTH’S EVENTS

[ Due to the surge and uncertainty of the Covid-19 pandemic, all in-person activities and events are canceled |
until further notice. All dates and times may be subject to change without notice.

Mon |, Lumbini’s 1st Day of Preschool

8/3
Sat |+ Honolulu United BWA Joint Education & Membership (Virtual) Conference
8/8 Time: 9:00am - 2:00pm

Wed | ¢ Living Dharma Gathering via Zoom with Rev. Nishiyama

8/12 Time: 6:00am - 7:00pm

* Drive-Thru Pickup Bon Memorial & Mini-Chochin (pre-ordered)

Sat Time: 8:00am - 11:00am

8/15 |« Virtual HHMH Statewide Bon Dance (information on pages 5 & é)

Time: 7:00am

8;;1 * Statehood Day Holiday — Office & Lumbini Preschool Closed
Sun |+ Board of Directors Monthly Meeting via Zoom

8/30 | Time: 10:30am

Mon . -
9/7 * Labor Day Holiday — Office & Lumbini Preschool Closed

Wed | ¢ Living Dharma Gathering via Zoom with Rev. Nishiyama
9/9 Time: 6:00am - 7:00pm

Frl, 9/11

Sa;h‘r;;u * 57th Annual HHMH Virtual State Lay Convention (see page 7 for details)
Wed | ¢ Living Dharma Gathering via Zoom with Rev. Nishiyama

10/8 Time: 6:00am - 7:00pm

Jikoen Newsletter — August-September, 2020



MINISTER’'S MESSAGE

Rev. Shindo Nishiyama, Rimban

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Doris Oshiro

What Should We Do in These

Uncertain Times?

What should we do now? Today’s world has gone crazy.
The Covid-19 pandemic has killed over 610,000 people,
and new cases are increasing day by day in the U.S. and
other countries. Countless people have lost jobs. Schools
and churches are closed. Restaurants, shops, and stores
are not yet opened.

George Floyd’s death has unleashed a call for justice and
an end to racism. It has brought peaceful protests to
support Black Lives Matter, and it has brought violence,
anxiety, distrust, fighting, looting, and sleepless nights.

Covid-19 and George Floyd’s death have created suffering
as we face many issues. They have also created the question
before us, “what should we do now?”

We have “Happiness and Unhappiness” in our lives. I
have no doubt that most of us want a “Happy Life.” I do
not think anyone wishes for an “Unhappy Life.” We are
always seeking a comfortable, easy, painless, conflict-free,
and peaceful life. However, our life does not go the way
we want due to changing conditions and impermanence.
Happiness and unhappiness are also impermanent. This
is a universal truth. To lessen the stress in our life today,
we need to accept everything as they are, both moments
of happiness and moments of unhappiness.

So I ask you again, “what should we do now in these
uncertain times?” As your minister, my answer is:
we should protect our life and the lives of our family
members. Wear a face mask. Wash and keep our masks
clean. Wash our hands frequently. Stay at home if we feel
sick. Sanitize our hands after shopping. Take a shower
twice a day, especially after going out. Use our online
communication skills.

And “what should we do as Jodo Shin Buddhists for
now?” Stand against racial discrimination. Live the
Buddhist truth of interdependence and compassion. Just
say “arigato” and “Namoamidabutsu” in gratitude for all
the blessings we have received. Do it frequently in our

everyday life and keep smiling!
Please take care yourself and be safe! Jikoen is always with

you as your second home! Gassho.

We're seven months into 2020 and already we have had so
many challenges due to the Covid-19 pandemic and now
the start of hurricane season.

Jikoen’s first reopening service was held on Saturday,
July 4 for Hatsubon, followed by the Bon Memorial &
Shotsuki Memorial Service on July 5. However, due to
the surge in the Covid-19 cases, a decision was made to
cancel all temple activities and events until further notice.

The observance of Obon is an occasion to remember
not only the lives of loved ones who have recently passed
away, but also the lives of our ancestors and the memories

they have left with us!

Bon Dance is a dance of joy. It’s a time for expressing our
gratitude and respect to our loved ones. It is to appreciate
all that they have done and to recognize the continuation
of the impact it has upon our lives.

By remembering them, we keep the memory of our
ancestors alive and we acknowledge our deepest
appreciation and gratitude to them, thereby we awake
and affirm our own lives. We also pause to reflect on our
relationship with our family and friends and the gratitude
one feels toward everyone!

Our annual Bon Dance was canceled but in remembrance
of our loved ones, we offered the opportunity to purchase
a Bon Memorial Ribbon with a Mini-Chochin to honor
a departed loved one. Drive through pick up for pre-
ordered ribbons is Saturday, August 15. It will coincide
with Honpa Hongwanji’s Statewide Virtual Bon Dance
Experience. This HHMH YouTube video will be available
for viewing until September 15, 2020.

September 1-30 is designated as Foodland’s Annual
Community Matching Gifts Program: Give Aloha! I urge
you to support Jikoen Hongwanji by participating in
this program to raise funds for our temple (see the full
information in this newsletter).

Our September Semi-Annual Drive-Thru Hoku BBQ
Chicken Fundraiser has been canceled due to logistic
issues. We will be looking into a Popeye’s Louisiana
Chicken Fundraiser. More information is forthcoming.

We join with all who have helped us and we are deeply
grateful for the outstanding effort by all the volunteers

(continued on page 3)
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(continued from page 2)

and dedicated supporters who help sustain Jikoen! We
will focus on keeping everyone safe by following the
guidelines and procedures set by the CDC, Federal, State

and local authorities.

If at any time, there are damages to your home caused
by a storm or if you were required to evacuate or need
assistance, please contact us so we can help you. The
hurricane season is not over yet, so please be prepared.

We are also here if you need assistance due to
unemployment, reduction in work or other related
hardships due to Covid-19. 2020 has been a trying time
due to the Covid-19 pandemic and it looks like this virus
will be with us for a long time. However, we will get

through this together.

Feel free to call the office and leave your contact
information or email us at jikoen.info@gmail.com should
you have any questions.

With deepest gratitude, I bow in Gassho and thank
you very much for being a part of our Jikoen Ohana.
Thank you not only during these past few months but
throughout the years!

Have a wonderful summer, stay healthy and keep safe! In
Gassho, Namu Amida Butsu.

TEMPLE NEWS

Jikoen 2020 Bazaar Canceled

Due to the rise in COVID-19 numbers, Jikoen WILL
NOT be having a bazaar this year. We mailed bazaar
scrips in March, and they can be used for our next bazaar.
The following are options for the scrips:

* Thank you if you have already paid for the scrips.
Please hold on to the scrips for our next bazaar

(date to be decided)
* Please return any unpaid for scrips to Jikoen.

* If you would like a refund for scrip payment/
and or bazaar donation, please call the office at
845-3422 between 8:30 a.m. and 12:30 p.m. on
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, or Friday. The office
is closed on Wednesdays.

Thank you for your support and understanding. Please
stay safe and be healthy.

A Jikoen Remembrance
by Masuo Kino

Rose Nakamura, who died on July 10, 2020, was the co-
founder of Project Dana with the late Shimeji Kanazawa.

Project Dana’s mission statement reads as follows: “Project
Dana provides a variety of support services through a
corps of trained volunteers, guided by the principle of
Dana, which combines selfless giving and compassion in
contributing towards the well-being of frail elderly and
disabled persons and family caregivers.”

(continued on page 4)

The Jikoen ohana sends its condolences to the families of the
following Dharma friends:

Helene J. (Kimura) Minehira (age 94)
passed away on February 27, 2020

Former President of Jikoen Buddhist Women's Association
and an active member of Jikoen Hongwanji. She
witnessed the Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor and
worked to obtain redress for the Japanese of Hawaii who
lost their homes during the war. We send our condolences
to the Minehira and Kimura families.

Kenneth Katsuyoshi Matsumoto (age 78)
passed away on April 23, 2020

James N. Okuhara (age 96)
passed away on March 24, 2020

May happy memories and the O-Nembutsu sustain you in
your sadness.
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(continued from page 3)

For 28 years — from 1989 to 2017 — Rose served as
Administrator of Project Dana.

From 2002 to 2018 when I was Jikoen Hongwanji’s Site
Coordinator for Project Dana, I always found Rose to be
consistently available when I needed her counsel. She was
well-informed about the operations of the Jikoen Site.
She was quick to pass on compliments of our volunteers
and if monies were intended for Jikoen, she promptly
forwarded them to us. Rose was
always available to recognize
Jikoen’s volunteers when we
had ceremonies to honor
and thank them. She was an

outstanding administrator.

Rose was recognized in year
2000 as a Living Treasure
of Hawaii by the Honpa
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.

PPP and City & County Grants
During the early stages of the COVID-19 shutdown,

the federal government enacted the Paycheck Protection
Program (“PPP”) to help small businesses affected by the
shutdown to help with maintaining the salaries and wages
of its employees. Did you know that Jikoen Hongwanji’s
Lumbini Preschool is a “small business?” Through the
assistance of Derrick Inouye of Headquarters and our
CPAs, Doris Oshiro, John Toguchi, June Nakamasu and
Wayne Toma, prepared Jikoen’s application for a grant/
loan of $91,300. Our Preschool had been closed and, with
Reverend Nishiyama and Suzue Nishiyama’s efforts and
guidance, reopened for children of “essential persons.”
We started with 8 children and, later, 15. The grant/loan
was very helpful in keeping our Preschool open.

We expect that this loan will be converted into a grant as
most of our expenditures are payroll-related, the intent of

this federal program.

The City and County of Honolulu was provided with
a grant from the U.S. Small Business Administration.
The grant application process was very hectic and Doris,
June and Wayne submitted a timely application. Jikoen
received $5,300.

The receipt of these monies was very timely and enabled
Jikoen to continue serving families with timely and safe

child care.

COMMUNITY CORNER

Library’s Been Closed But You Can Still

Borrow a Book

If you were a regular visitor to the Library who borrowed
books, you must have been suffering with no books to
read. Even though the libraries are closed, you can still
borrow a book. How, you ask? You become an eBook
subscriber. You read the eBook on your Smartphone,
tablet, or IPad. I recommend your Smartphone.

Here’s the process. On your phone, click your web
browser (Safari, Chrome) for the Hawaii State Library
System. On the website, scroll for the “Overdrive” app.
Download this app to your phone. Needed: your Library
card number and PIN. After the download, click your
Apps or Play Store icon and do a search for “Libby.” It
will ask for your library system. Scroll for Hawaii State
Library System. Again, enter your Library card number
and PIN. With Overdrive and Libby on your phone (or
IPad or Tablet), youre ready to borrow an eBook. Click
“Libby,” then click “Library” at the bottom left to visit the
State Library System. Click on Search (the magnifying
glass), enter your favorite author or book title and the
eBook titles are displayed. Some eBooks can be borrowed
immediately. Others may have a “hold” period. Unlike
the hardcovers with many copies, the number of eBooks
is limited. You want a best-seller? The wait may be 6
months! You can place up to 15 holds so the wait for one
of your selections should be reasonable.

It'll take a while to get comfortable with this new approach
to borrowing and reading books. Don't be discouraged.
You will find that reading an eBook on your Smartphone
is so convenient — no heavy book to carry while lying in
bed plus you can read the eBook anywhere. Of course,
not during Sangha Service.

Okinawa Genealogy

The Hawaii United Okinawa Association (HUOA) has
created an online database of Okinawans who emigrated
to over 29 countries at the turn of the 20th century.

If you are trying to search for your Okinawan isseis, this
is a good resource.

Information can be found on the HUOA home page of
their following website: https://huoa.org/nuuzi/index.
html, or directly at lewchew.warubozo.com.

4
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HILITES FROM HQ NEWS UPDATES
(July, 2020)

Bishop’s Corner
Bishop Eric Matsumoto

3,2,1, Start x 3

Summer is here! However, it is unusually quiet this year.
I wonder “Why?” I know. There’s no music in the air.
I don’t hear “The beat of the taiko goes boom, boom,
boom” for Bon Dance.

Our circumstances this year, due to the COVID-19
Pandemic, prevents us from gathering at our temples
for any large scale O-Bon Services and festive Bon
Dances. Truly, unfortunate, but at Headquarters we
were determined that the Coronavirus may prevent us
from physically gathering, but it will not stop us from
expressing and celebrating our spirituality, awareness, joy,
gratitude and sense of community. We just have to do it
differently this year.

As Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, we have delved
into the virtual world as we have never done before and
will continue to do so, so that we can continue to be able
to keep connected with you and share the Wisdom and
Compassion of the Buddha-Dharma with many more

people.
This year especially this summer, I would like to

encourage you to view, at least, three online videos for
your enrichment, enjoyment and expression of your
Buddhist spirituality. Hence, the title of this message “3,
2, 1 Start x 3.” For those who may need help to view
them, I encourage you to ask family and/or friends
especially younger people for their assistance and invite
them to view it together with you. All of the 3 videos can
be viewed on the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii
YouTube Channel by going to the Honpa Hongwanji
Mission of Hawaii Website at hongwanjihawaii.com and
clicking the YouTube banner which appears at the top.

Video #1 “Bon Service for Hawaii”
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=asvFc7]76 Mk

At the beginning of the Pandemic, it was feared that
we would not be able to gather at our beloved temples
to observe O-Bon services. We would not be able to
remember our deceased loved ones. We would lose a

7 w
Living Dharma Study Gathering
on ZOOM!

Please join us at the next session via Zoom:

Wednesday, August 12, 2020
6:00 p.m. — 7:00 p.m.

You will need to download the Zoom App
or access from a web browser. Please RSVP
to get the log—in information by ca.lling the
office at 845-3422 or emailing jikoen.info@

gmail. com
\\_ Y,

moment to reflect on their life and the relationship we
have with our dearly departed and others. We would lose
an opportunity to realize the preciousness and oneness of
alllife. We would, then, not be able to rejoice on that which
makes our life meaningful. Finally, we would not be able
to positively respond in gratitude to all that makes life so
special especially the warm and compassionate embrace
of Amida Buddha, the Buddha of Immeasurable Life and
Infinite Light, who is promising all life, unconditionally,
supreme and perfect Enlightenment. In short, we would
miss our “Gathering of Joy” or O-Bon as it is known in
Jodo Shinshu, Hongwanji. This would be a great loss!
Thus, the idea of a virtual State-wide Bon Service for
Hawaii was conceived. It premiered on July 11 and 12
on the HHMH YouTube Channel, but is still available
for viewing until September 15, 2020. Donations can be
made to temple(s) of your choice online. Please view it
as an expression of your reverence for the Buddha and in
remembrance of your loved ones.

Video #2 “Bon Dance Experience”
(Premiere date: August 15, 2020)

Similar to the situation with O-Bon Services, it was
anticipated that this year, in all probability, no Bon
Dances could also be held. Every year, thousands and
thousands of people throughout Hawaii look forward to
local temple bon dances in their communities for spiritual
comfort, fun, camaraderie, good food and fellowship.
How unfortunate if we totally miss out. The virtual State-
wide Bon Dance will premiere on August 15, 2020 on
the HHMH YouTube Channel. Donations can be made
to your local temple online. Please join us for an evening
of bon dance music and dancing in your own home and

(continued on page 6)
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(continued from page 5)

enjoy the virtual Bon Dance with special messages from
the Office of the Bishop. The video will be available until
September 15, 2020 for viewing.

Video #3 “Jodo Shinshu Buddhism: A Celebration of
Joy and Gratitude”

(First premiered from July 8-11, 2020 on Olelo 53 with
other showings scheduled for August 1, 2020 on the HHMH
YouTube Channel)

Last year (2019) was the 130th Anniversary of the Honpa
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii. An idea to capture some
of the thoughts and feelings of our Hongwanji Sangha
members, both young and old, was envisioned by Irene
Nakamoto and the Headquarters Office. With the full
support of the Propagation Grant Committee which
funded the creation of the video, a 10-minute video
commemorating the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of
Hawaii’s 130 years in Hawaii and capturing some valuable
spiritual contributions as expressed by young and old
were captured on film by Mark Nitta. Please view the
short video with your family, friends and fellow Sangha
members to confirm the valuable significance of the
Buddha-Dharma and its continued impact on our lives.
Let us be encourage and inspired to pass on and share
these Teachings with future generations of the people of
Hawaii.

To conclude, a final word of thanks to the Hawaii
Kyodan New Expressions Committee, the Monshinto
Task Force and the Social Media Team including the
State Ministers Association for spearheading and your
continuing online endeavors in this most challenging
of time of COVID-19, with so much suffering and loss
of life. Let us be supported, motivated and inspired to
persevere and do all we can to improve this situation by
remembering how interconnected and interrelated all of
our lives are. O-Bon is the perfect time for this kind of
reflection, realization and response. It is a time to think
about the past, the present and the future, and all peoples
and all life, all existence! Thank you very much.

In gassho, Rev. Eric Matsumoto, Bishop

Namo Amida Butsu/Entrusting in All-Inclusive Wisdom
and All-Embracing Compassion (Amida Buddha)

Bishop Matsumotos video messages are also available on the
HHMH YouTube Channel:

https:/fwww.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2 UQOW-
gN4Up41QotZr60sqcntoYVYE

HHMH YouTube Channel Program

HHMH continues to provide online programs as listed
below. Videos will premiere on HHMH YouTube channel
and become available on-demand. Please share this
information with your family and friends and subscribe
to it to continue receiving updates.

https://www.youtube.com/honpahongwanjimission

ofhawaii/

* HHMH 130th Anniversary Commemorative Video
8/01-7:00pm  Jodo Shinshu Buddhism: A Celebration

of Joy and Gratitude
* Bon Videos
7/11-12 Bon Service for Hawaii
8/09—-10:00am Bon Japanese Service
8/15-7:00pm  Bon Dance Experience

* Online Dharma Message
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQOW-
gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
7/05-11:00am
7/19-11:00am
7/26-11:00am
8/02-11:00am
8/09-11:00am

Bishop Eric Matsumoto (HQ)

Rev. Kazunori Takahashi (HQ)

Rev. Masanari Yamagishi (HQ)

Rev. Kevin Kuniyuki (BSC)

Rev. Ai Hironaka (Lahaina Hongwanji

Mission)
8/16-11:00am Rev. Tomo Hojo (West Kauai
Hongwanji Mission)

8/23-11:00am Rev. Sol Kalu (Honpa Hongwanji

Hawaii Betsuin)

Rev.  Shinji Kawagoe
Hongwanji Mission)

8/30-11:00am (Papaikou

¢ Health Care Heroes Mahalo Video

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jE4m3v1KMF8&
list=PL5p2UQOW-gN5sjQAQfeIHckOUAXLmO2Vb

Wednesdays 12:00pm: “Health Care Treasures” and
Essential Workers

3 YouTube

(continued on page 7)
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(continued from page 6)

The following series of online programs are available on-
demand on the YouTube Channel. Please enjoy listening
to the Dharma Messages repeatedly.

* State Ministers Association Online Sunday Services

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQO0W-
gN54tvF]tMYBz8_AnnpQpi_i

* Senseis Say “Hello!” Short Messages from Honpa
Hongwanji Ministers
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQO0W-
gNG6]BTd8tfR3iJIpbKTGa7-K

Passing of Mrs. Rose Sadako Nakamura

It is with deep sadness that we must inform you
that Mrs. Rose Sadako Nakamura passed away on
July 10, 2020 at the age of 91. She was the co-
founder of Project Dana and served as the Founding
Administrator from 1989 to 2017, an Honorary Advisor
of HHMH, a former President of Hawaii Federation
of BWA, a former President of Moiliili Hongwanji
Mission, and a President of Moiliili Hongwanji BWA.

The Hawaii Kyodan Funeral Service is currently
being coordinated by the Office of the Bishop and
Moiliili Hongwanji Mission. Due to the current
situation of COVID-19, an invitation will be
extended only to immediate family members.

The family is planning to hold a public ceremony after

the current situation with the Pandemic improves. We
will share more information at a later date.

LOF

ToS»

57th Annual (Virtual)
State Lay Convention

of the Hawaii State Federation
of Honpa Hongwanii

“Building Healthy Sanghas
in a Changing World”

September 11-12, 2020

Q zoom

for details please see the website link:

http://bit.ly/laycon2020

* Zoom help sessions will be available
* see Bulletin #2 dated July 27, 2020

* Registration & fees due to Jikoen by
Friday, August 14 , 2020

* Please register with the following
contact person:

» Jikoen BWA Members’ Contact:
Dorene Niibu

» Jikoen Dharma School Contact:
Ai Ogata

* ALL OTHERS: please call our Office
845-3422 and leave a message or
email jikoen.info@gmail.com

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii

Five Year Slogan: Building Healthy Sanghas
Theme for 2020: Embracing Generosity and Openness |
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Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our loved
ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. This
memorial service will be held on the first Sunday of each
month in memory of those whose date of death falls in
that month. We also recognize the efforts of those who
have passed before us and thank them for their continuing
influence in our lives and for giving us the opportunity to
share the Dharma.

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered in the
month of September:

Robert Kiyomitsu Agena ~ September 4, 2003 (76)
Hideko Arata ~ Septmber 28, 2013 (94)

Tsuruyo Oshiro Asato ~ September 13, 2012 (102)
Lillie Haruko China ~ September 21, 2012 (95)
Miyoko Inamine China ~ September 17, 2012 (90)
Zensuke “Harry” Chinen ~ September 13, 1999 (78)
Hiroshi Higa ~ September 15, 2014 (94)

Mildred Hanae Higa ~ September 29, 2003 (76)
Yoshihiro Higa ~ September 12, 2013 (90)

Shinchiyu Higa ~ September 30, 1999 (74)

Fumiko Higashionna - September 13, 2012 (88)
Grace Mori Honda ~ September 13, 2003 (79)
Melvin Kaoru Iha ~ September 2, 2016 (73)

Joei Irei ~ September 24, 2000 (93)

Morris Shosei Ishihara ~ September 3, 2018 (93)
Yuriko Kagiyama ~ September 16, 2012, (101)

Mr. Seiko Kaneshiro ~ September 20, 2016 (92)
Joyce T. Kekona ~ September 23, 2015 (71)

Kain Robert James Klaneski ~ September 26,2013 (2 mos.)
Edward Kohagura ~ September 22, 2014 (75)
Tsuruko Kohashikawa ~ September 11, 2012 (97)
Frederick Ryomatsu Kotani ~ September 10, 2003 (72)
Setsuko Machida ~ September 11, 2013 (85)

Lewis Shoki Matayoshi ~ September 2, 2012 (90)
Yoshinobu “Nobu” Miyashiro ~ September 27, 2000 (73)
Carl Tsuneo Mizusawa ~ September 17, 2005 (60)
Henry Tsutomu Nagamine ~ September 15, 2016 (75)
June Taeko Nakachi ~ September 13, 2013 (77)
Haruye Nakamura ~ September 23, 2014 (96)

Elsie Kiyoko Okuhara ~ September 1, 1999 (82)
Clara Fusako Sakamoto ~ September 16, 2013 (93)
Masao Sakumoto ~ September 24, 2015 (88)

Sachiko Teruya ~ September 10, 2017 (93)

Wes Toshio Shimabukuro ~ September 25, 2009 (51)
Alice Toshie Tokuda ~ September 20, 2019 (87)
Shizue Tokuda ~ September 24, 2014 (99)

Yoshi Uyehara ~ September 5, 1999 (78)

Carl Tadashi Uyeunten ~ September 21, 2006 (62)
Isamu Henry Yahiro ~ September 4, 1999 (65)

Alma Kiyo Yogi ~ September 10, 1999 (80)

Stanley Yoshinori Zaha ~ September 27, 2002 (83)
Kameko Zukemura ~ September 26, 2014 (100)
Jean Fumiko Zukeran ~ September 19, 1998 (77)

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered in the

month of October:

Haruko Agena ~ October 27, 2003 (88)

Satoko Aihara - October 2, 2007 (30)

Mildred Fusaye Arakaki ~ October 5, 2015 (91)
Masaichi Arakawa ~ October 26, 1999 (81)

Sally Yaeko Asato ~ October 10, 2017 (90)
Yuriko Goya ~ October 16, 2007 (80)

Shigeko Gushiken ~ October 29, 2011 (95)
Ernest Kisei Higa -~ October 18, 1998 (66)
Mitsuko “Stella” Higa -~ October 21, 2013 (85)
Takejiro Higa ~ October 7, 2017 (94)

Kazuko Rachel Ige ~ October 30, 2007 (86)

Yasu Nancy Ige -~ October 8, 1998 (71)

Harold Yoshikio Isa ~ October 6, 2012 (90)
Chiyo Itomura ~ October 28, 2003 (99)

Oto Jakahi ~ October 14, 2012 (100)

Yasuo Kanda ~ October 31, 2013 (89)

Hatsuko Kaneshiro ~ October 27, 2013 (97)
Tomi Kaneshiro -~ October 4, 2007 (88)

Uto Kaneshiro ~ October 20, 1999 (102)
Fumiko Kina ~ October 7, 2015 (88)

Claire Yoshie Kiyama ~ October 3, 2014 (90)
Lori Sanae Kobayashi-Ty ~ October 22, 2012 (48)
Phyllis Yoshie Komori ~ October 5, 2018 (94)
James Harukichi Mekaru ~ October 24, 2014 (82)
Takamori Miyagi ~ October 28, 2018 (96)
Yoshio Miyashiro ~ October 11, 2000 (80)
Kameyo Nakahodo ~ October 4, 1998 (86)

Koyei Charlie Nakamoto ~ October 12, 2000 (82)
Larry Yusei Nakachi -~ October 21, 2005 (83)
Matsuo Ono ~ October 25, 2018 (93)

Kozo Orimoto ~ October 3, 2013 (89)

Charles Eikichi Oshiro ~ October 6, 2011 (91)
Chester Hayato Oshiro ~ October 19, 2012 (64)
Gregory “Bun” Bunkichi Oshiro ~ October 11, 2000 (68)
Koichi “Tomato” Oshiro - October 10, 2004 (82)
Ronald Yeigi Oshiro -~ October 3, 2007 (88)
Yoshio Neil Oshiro -~ October 25, 2014 (79)
Yuriko Sakihara ~ October 6, 1999 (93)

Tsuneo “Sparky” Sato ~ October 15, 1999 (102)
Kristine Harumi Shibata - October 6, 2007 (82)
Evelyn Tsugie Shiroma ~ October 14, 2012 (96)
Kiyoko Shiroma ~ October 17, 2003 (88)

(continued on page 9)
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(continued from page 8) Namu Amida Butsu

Aiko Tagomori ~ October 29, 2013 (80) If you would like to honor your loved one, please call the

Harry Kiyoto Takahashi - October 16, 2015 (89) office at 845-3422 or email to jikoen.info@gmail.com.
Chiyo Jane Takara -~ October 29, 2012 (95)

Raymond Masashi Takara -~ October 18, 2007 (67) -
Takeo “Donald” Takara -~ October 30, 2012 (95) Corrections

Natsuko Tamashiro ~ October 31, 2014 (90) (1) Seijun Tamashiro ~ August 07, 1986 (age 64), will

Yuriko “Lily” Tamashiro -~ October 29, 2012 (89) > .
Fumi Taniyama - October 31, 2014 (95) be remembered for the August Shotsuki Memorial

Takeo Teruya ~ October 28, 2016 (88) Service.

Helen Toguchi - October 30, 2013 (80) (2) Our sincere apologies to the Miyataki family for
Harry Seiki Tokuda - October 2, 2015 (80) the August Shotsuki Memorial Service and the 13
Mis. Cris Miyoko Toyama ~ October 5, 2007 (87) Year Memorial Service under Masaru Miyatake.

Stanley Matsuo Toyama ~ October 31, 2003 (71)
Katsumi Yamada ~ October 18, 2017 (70)
Edwin Yamaguchi ~ October 7, 2003 (69)
Tokuei Yamashiro ~ October 2, 2018 (96) We sincerely apologize for the errors.
Seiko Yogi ~ October 23, 2003 (79)

It should have read, Masaru Miyataki -~ August 7,
2008 (84)

Hatsubon Service (31 - $99) Offertory
T1412020..cccciuvieirrieiireennnns $30
Hartsubon Service
71512020 . cccccciieecirrecinrnenn. $185

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic,
we had to close the temple and
had very low enrollment at
Lumbini Preschool. We were so
fortunate that Jikoen members
and friends generously sent
in donations to help with the
many expenses that needed
to be paid. We decided to call
these donations “Hands &
Hearts Together In Gassho.”

O-Bon Service ($100 - $299)
Miscellaneous ($100 - $399)

Hatsubon Service ($100 - $299)

31 -3299

Miscellaneous ($400 - $599)

Miscellaneous ($1,000) - $1,499)

.

Miscellaneous (31-399) ﬁg&,’) > .g“'\’ ) i ?
- e
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O-Bon Service ($300 - $599)

(81,000 - $1,499)
Anonymous

0-Bon Service (31,000 - $1,299)

Thank you for your

generous su}y}ort!

O-Bon Service ($1 - $99)

|




@ Foodiand ===

FOOD, FAMILY ¢& FRIENDS. give atha_

Foodlaed's Annual Community Matching Gifts Program

Jikoen has once again been accepted for Foodland’s Give Aloha Program! Please tell your
family and friends to choose Jikoen as their selected organization and to make a donation.
Foodland will match a portion of all of the donations, per Maika’i Number.

Organization Name: Jikoen Hongwanji Mission
Organization code: 78918

® from September 1-30, donations to Give Aloha participating organizations will be
accepted at checkout at all Foodland, Sack N Save and Foodland Farms stores statewide.

& Customers must use their Maika'i Card to make a donation
® A portion of all donations will be matched.
& Donations made without a Maika'i Card will not be matched.

@ Individuals must use their own Maika'i Card to make a donation.
Y
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